Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: special schools placements
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act relating to the High Needs budget.
Just to be clear I'd like all of these questions below to cover from 2016/17 academic year (so from September 1, 2016) until today in an Excel spreadsheet. 

The number of places commissioned at non-maintained special schools by the LA per academic year (AY).
2. 
The number of places commissioned at independent special schools by the LA per AY.
3. 
For non-maintained special schools, the total spent per year on these places.
4. 
For independent special schools, the total spent per year on these places.
5. 
The average price of a place at a non-maintained special school per AY. 
6. 
The average price of a place at an independent special school per AY.
7. 
The number of places commissioned at non-maintained special schools that are out of the LA area and the total cost of these per AY. 
8. 
The number of places commissioned at independent special schools that are out of the LA area and the total cost of these per AY. 
9. 
The projections or estimates of spend on independent and non-maintained provision both a) in the LA area and b) outside the area for the next three years. 

Answer:

Please find information in the attached spreadsheet.

For points 7 and 8 – this information is not available. 

For point 9, the only forecast available is for the next financial year. The Council does not make further advance predictions, so the requested forecast for the following 2 years is not held.

In respect of these points, this acts as a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, information not held by the Council.

Please also note, Places aren't commissioned in advance, pupils are placed individually based on need 

Costs are not split between "Non-Maintained Special” and “Independent Special” schools
Figures provided are for Financial Years not Academic Years
A future projection for the next financial year has been provided

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
